Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 184th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 8th July 2013
Meeting Started 7.30pm
1. Present: Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Andrew Robertson (AR), Elaine Wilkinson (EW), Alan Parker (AP) & Jane Stevens (JS)
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML) 
Apologies: Richard Fairbairns (RF), Maureen Dehany (MD), Babs Whyte (BW), Chris Baker (CB) & Chris James (CJ)

Any Other Business
· Andrew Kain Meeting Update – Community Interest Company 
· MESS Polytunnel

· Website

· Island Defibrillators

· Zero Waste Scotland Funding

· State Aid

2. Approve Minutes of 10th June – 3 corrections noted and amended. Proposed by AT and Seconded by EC

Action Points from Previous Minutes
a) Review of Development Trust Membership Rates – Sandy Brunton

· An email was circulated to the Board prior to the meeting with a scale of Membership Rates
· It was agreed that imposing a fee adds merit and value to the membership.
· The Board questioned the need to ask the community what they wanted from us and if we should invite people to find out exactly what they want.  Is the work we are doing benefitting the right people?
· It was agreed that it was up to us to make sure the membership continue to support us.
b) Island defibrillators – Andrew Robertson
· An Advert had been placed in the Round and About with only 1 response.

· A meeting has been set for the 22nd July – suggestions were made to collate as much information as we have and take to the meeting.
· The Board suggested a map detailing the locations of all the Island Defibrillators would be a worthwhile investment.

· Jane reported that Steve Willis was taking it forward through the Community Council.

2.1 Schools Membership - on going
· The Board were informed that Lochdonhead Primary has now joined as Members of the Trust. 
2.2 Disposal of Servers - on going
· Moray informed the Board that he had written o all the funders & is still waiting for a reply.
3. Declarations of Interest 

· Elaine Wilkinson declared that she was now on the NHS Highland Board in a non-executive role.
4. Finance Update
4.1 Finance Report
· Vanessa & Elaine tabled an analysis of the An Roth & Core Financial performance for the first quarter of the financial year.

· After reviewing the figures it was agreed that we need to maximise the use of the building to generate more income.

· Gant / Trust Fund applications were also discussed as an option going forward.
7.2 Update on Marketing of An Roth

· Further to the June Board Meeting, marketing packs have been distributed to Andrew Robertson for distribution in Forth William.

· It was agreed that packs, an up to date list & a sales pitch would be prepared for all Directors to have on hand if time allowed on future visits to Oban. Action VML & MF
4.2 Membership Numbers
· New Members since the last Board Meeting

· Tricia Evans – Dervaig
· Joe & Dawn Reade – Tobermory

· Norah Campbell  - Stirling

· Lochdonhead Primary – Craignure

· Pauline Inglis – Tobermory

· Colin Willis – Tobermory

· Janet Schofield – Fionnphort

· Jodie MacLeod – Bunessan

· Loraine MacLean – Tobermory

· Wilma De’Ath – Tobermory

· Mary MacAllister – Oban

· Maggie Dougall – Oban

· Elizabeth Jack – Salen

· Gilbert & Margaret Dougans – Craignure

· David Woodhouse – Ulva Ferry
5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Reviews
· Jan Dunlop’s appraisal is scheduled for the 26th July.
5.2 Pension Provision - On going
· To date no response has been received from DTAS although Sandy informed the Board that a proposal is going to the DTAS Board to see whether they will cover the costs associated with setting up a scheme with Endsleigh.
6. Special Items
6.1 “Reshaping Care” – Email of 18th June refers.
· The board questioned if we had the time to be involved in it? or would a member of the Board be better apt to it?
· Effectively MICT would act as a conduit.

· The Board decided that unless they were willing to pay us for the work that we should not proceed.

· Moray agreed to phone the Third Sector Division to find out who we were to write to in the Scottish Government, in an attempt to source the Division responsible for delivering the service. Action MF
6.2 Developer Fee for Hydro Projects – Email of 19th June refers.

· It was agreed to only recover a fee for Moray’s and Vanessa’s time

· The Board decided that they were happy to support the final decision and to proceed with the developer fee on the condition that all aspects have been covered subject to the original conditions of the loan being met and not breached.
6.3   MESS funding proposals
· The Board agreed to award the 4 applicants who had been deferred at the June Meeting the sum of £178.00 each and agreed in principle that the 5th applicant also receives £178.00 subject to a new coach being found. Action VML to write letters
· It was agreed that the parameters of the MESS Funds needed to be reviewed, to identify a social need where funds are limited and applicants linked to an umbrella organisation should not be eligible for funding.
6.3.1 MESS Polytunnel

· The Forestry has valued the Gantry Site to be well in excess of £50k with a view of the site being within the settlement zone, therefore having housing potential.

· The Board suggested going back to the Forestry to enquire about the possibility of taking out a lease over a longer period to possibly reduce the annual rental of the site. Action MF
· It was agreed to progress with the purchase of the polytunnel to store furniture and therefore free up 2 more storage containers for rent.

· Hazel circulated 2 quotes for polytunnels to the Board prior to the meeting.  The Board agreed to progress with the purchase of a polytunnel from Premier Polytunnels.

6.4 Broadband Meeting 27th July – Email of 20th June refers.
· Andrew Robertson and Derek Crook offered to be there on the night.

6.5 Approval of CCF Funding Application for Energy Advisor
· Moray advised that the draft application had been submitted.
· All agreed to proceed & a final decision would be made when the offer is confirmed and needs to be signed off.

c) State Aid

· Moray gave an overview on the State Aid situation and how it was capacity limiting for an active Development Trust.
· Elaine offered to try and make contact with someone who had a good understanding of State Aid. Action EW
· As Trustee’s there is a risk that should we breach the State Aid Limits that we may have to pay it all back.
6.6 Amendment to Articles of Association

· It was agreed that the Articles would be changed at the up and coming AGM to reflect the requirement by the Rural Housing Body. 
7. Discussion Items

7.1 Support for Village Halls – carry forward
7.3 Development of Craignure Site – Item moved to the September meeting.

7.4 Swimming Pool

· Duncan Swinbanks has put an advert in the Round and About with a deadline for feedback / comments.
7.5 Oil Depot – Carry Fwd.
7.6 Re-erection of the MESS shed at the Gantry Site

· This has now been put on hold due to the Polytunnel being purchased.
· The Board proposed going to the Funders to look at the disposal of the shed & the possibility of reinvesting any funds earned through the sale of the shed into the new polytunnel. Action MF
8. Any Other Business
8.1 Andrew Kain Meeting Update – Community Interest Company 

· Andrew, Alan & Sandy gave a brief update on the meetings from around the Island.
· Moray informed the Board that he has made contact with Andrew Kain to arrange a meeting for Friday 19th July.

8.2 Website Update

· Alan informed the Board that the existing MICT Website has been seriously compromised with irreparable damage being caused.

· The Board agreed to rebuild a new & simplified website.

· The Board Thanked Alan.

8.3 Zero Waste Scotland Funding

· Funding is available to develop new initiatives on Mull through Zero Waste Scotland’s “zero waste town” scheme, with a deadline for applications of the 5th August 2013.

· Hazel informed the Board that she did not have the time or knowledge to progress an application.

· The Board made suggestion of a potential candidate to progress the application. Action DC to contact candidate
8.4 Personnel

· Moray informed the Board that Barbara MacLean has handed in her formal resignation.  The Board Thanked Barbara for her long service. Vanessa to arrange a Thank you card & flowers
· A recruitment advert has been placed with the Round and About to recruit someone for the remainder of the season to cover holidays and sickness.
· The Board approved the Textile Worker Job Description which Hazel circulated prior to the meeting.

8.5 Development Trust Association Scotland Conference – 1st & 2nd September

9. Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.10pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 8th July for a 7.30pm start 
